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DISTINGUISHED SERVICE AWARD: President Dan Maraviglia presented
the Distinguished Service Award to past president Nancy Curnow at the
club’s May 3 meeting. Nancy was unable to attend Cal-Nev-Ha Governor
Larry McLeland’s offiicial visit to Division 32 in Santa Rosa on April 29.
Other members of our club to receive the DSA from Governor McLeland
on his official visit were Jerry Strang, Ken Scharer and Lockie Gillies.

Importance of Showing Up for Assignments
at Fitch Mountain Foot Race Stressed

Joe Engler, in charge of assigning members and other volunteers as
intersection monitors as well as other jobs , stressed the importance of
everyone showing up on,Sunday, June 12 for the annual fundraiser, The Fitch
Mountain Footrace . He explained that the Healdsburg Police Department
stressed that there needs to be a monitor at every intersection along the race
route or the race can not proceed. A copy of the assignments will be found in
this issue of the Newsletter. Members of the Key Club, Boy Scouts, Cloverdale
and Windsor Kiwanis Clubs and men from the Salvation Army’s facility at
Lytton have volunteered to help.

Lee Gunnerson, chairman of the Race, said that the committee is
seeking more sponsors. If you wish to help this worthy cause contact Lee
Gunnerson or Vince Ciolino.

The 10K and 3K Run/Walk race will start at the Plaza Square at 8 a.m.
with registration getting underway at 7 a.m. Entry fee for adults, 13-59 is $20
and children,12 and under and seniors 60 and over, $15. All registered
runners receive a commemorative T-Shirt. Winners in each age category will
receive a medallion and all others will be award ribbons. Proceeds from the
race will go to the Healdsburg Memorial Scholarship Fund.
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Calendar

June 7: Regular meeting, 12 noon
at Villa Annex. Dave Kronberg will
speak on terrorism.

June 12: Fitch Mountain Footrace ,
7 a.m. registration, 8 a.m. race
starts. All Intersectlon monitors
shouid be at their station by 7:30
a.m.

June 9: Board of Directors Meeling,
7 p.m. at the Healdsburg Police
Depattment’s Community Room.

June 14: Regular meeting, 12 noon
at Villa Annex. Armando Della
Garcia, past poel laureate, speaker.

June 18-19: Relay for Life walk.

At Recreation Park. Kiwanis will
provide pancake breakfast on
Sunday, June 19 starting at 5 a.m.
Steve Metrulas, chairman of this
event.

June 19: Windsor Kiwanis Club’s
Father’s Day Brunch, 7 a.m. to 1
p-m. on the green in downtown
Windsor. Proceeds to scholarship
fund. $7 or immediate family ticket
$26

June 21: BBQ at Brandt’s Beach, 6
p.m. social hour, 7 p.m. dinner.
Farewell to Nancy Curnow and Bev
Dordahl. No noon meeting.

June 28: Regular meeting, 12 noon
at Villa Annex.Chet Wystepek, city
manager, speaker.

The Healdsburg Kiwanis Club meets
Tuesday noon at the Villa Chanticleer’s
Annex.

For information about the
Healdsburg Kiwanis Club and its
meetings please contact Dan
Maraviglia, president at 433-3363 or Dee
Whitehall, secretary at 433-4391
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Happy Birthday:
June 5: Roger Dormire
June 7: Leroy Steck
June 12: Ted Etheredge
June 14: Jim Birdsong
June 15: Don Reukema
June 18: C. Rounavaara
June 22: John Bippart

Kiwanis Anniversaries
Congratulations to the following
who joined Kiwanis during the
month of June.

6-3-97: Tim Tuscany

6-16-92: Tom Rackerby

6-17-86: Robert Meyer

6-24-86: Robert Taylor

6-10-03: Charles Greene

STUDENTS OF THE MONTH: In left photo Vince Dougherty congratules
Brian Loupy , April’s Student of the Month. Right photo, President Dan
Maraviglia, left, and Vince Dougherty, Student of the Month chairman,
pose with March’s student, Kyle Deas.

Brian Loupy and Kyle Deas Chosen as The
Students of the Month for March and April

Two more students of the month were presented to the membership
during May: Brian Loupy, son of Tom and Lucy Loupy, was chosen as April's
student and Kyle Deas, son of Paul and Pam Deas as March’s student.

Brian ,whose grandfather Fred Loupy operated Fred’s Bakery where
Costeaux’s Bakery is located now, played basketball for four years and
baseball for two years. He also served as a class officer. He plans to attend
the University of Arizona where he will major in space engineering.

Kyle whose family has a long association with the Kiwanis Club — his
grandfather Edgar Deas is a member and a past president of the club and his
great grandfather, Allen Owen, is lifetime honorary member — has been active
in swimming and cross country teams and Relay for Life. He has enrolled at
New York University where he will study film making.

The President’s Message:

Shaping Up To Be A Fantastic Year !

By Dan Maraviglia

Congratulations to the club on what is shaping up to be a
fantastic year.

| was particularly proud of our Future Farmers Country Fair
booth this year. Special thanks to Chris Metrulas, Ken Scharer, George
Diebold and Bruce Main who were the “Capo-Bosses” for this year’s
event; and to Jerry Strong and Hugo Bauer for organizing another
amazing parade float.

Negotiations are continuing on the purchase of a modular home
for the Boys and Girls Club. It looks like the family of Karl Esposti has
granted us permission to name the building after him, once completed.
Look for more information on this in the near future.

Just a quick note to thank you all for all your wonderful work.
Keep it up and enjoy the summer weather.




AT THE FUTURE FARMERS COUNTRY
FAIR: Top photo, George Diebold who
donated 14 hours to cooking and Kathy
Stauffer prepare corn dogs and garvlic fries
for the many fairgoers. Bottom photo, left,
Joe Engler, Harry Jackson and Ken Scharer
ready for the many customers .

Corn Dogs, Garlic Fries,Polish

Sausages Very Popular at Fair

The Kiwanis booth at the annual Future
Farmers Country Fair proved once again to be a
popular stopping place for the fairgoers allowing
the club to gross over $9600.

This is not a record but it came close to
last year’s gross of $10,700. The previous year
the club took in $6200.

Ken Scharer, in his report to the club on
May 31, declared the project a “very successful
one” and thanked all the members who
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participated. President Dan Maraviglia paid
special homage to the four “bosses” — Chris
Metrulas, George Diebold, Bruce Main and Ken
Scharer — who devoted many hours to cooking
and serving.

The club also took part in the Twlight
Parade with a Bike Brigade, headed by Jerry
Strong, and Hugo Bauer driving his 1930’s
restored truck with President Dan and George
Clough riding along.

Board Donates $500 To Access

Healdsburg For Video Designs

The board of directors, at its monthly
meeting on May 12, approved a donation of
$500 to the Healdsburg High School’s media
center, Access Healdsburg, to be used for video
equipment

Also approved was a donation of $300
to St.Paul’s Episcopal Church ‘s Youth Group
who will be traveling to Alaska in July to spend a
week helping to repair and paint homes of
native Eskimos.

A request to donate to the Governor’s

program, the World Link Program, also was
approved. The $350 will go o the Costa Rico
area.
Congratulations TO: John and Betsy
Bippart who received the prestigious Langhart
Award from the Healdsburg Museum and
Historical Society. The Edwin Langhart Award
honors members of the Museum who have
contributed significanly, over a period of years,
to the success of the Healdsburg Museum.

Happy and Sad: Dan Maraviglia sad about
the passing of Diana Rodella, wife of Bruno
Rodella, Kiwanis past president and past Lt.
Governor ...Kathy Stauffer and Gary Plass, both
happy that Brian Loupy was named Student of
the Month ...Joe Engler a happy $3 for the
scholarship winners as was Dick Bugarske who
donated $5 in honor of the scholarship
awardees. Dick pointed out that almost 3/4 of a
million dollars were awarded in scholarships at
the high school award night May 16 ...Bob
Young happy to be at the May 24 meeting even
though in a wheel chair. Bob fell in Big John’s
parking lot and is recuperating from that
accident .. John Bippart gave a happy $5 in
honor of Linda Scharer who worked many hours
helping at the Fair booth....Golfers Jack Brandt,
Dan Maaviglia, Dennis Gary, etc happy to have
come in second at the Division golf tournament
held at Oakmont.




SCHOLARSHIP AWARDS: Four members of the
Healdsburg High School class of 2005 were the
recipients of the annual Kiwanis Scholarship
awards. Left to right, Tom Rackerby,Kiwanis
Scholarship Selection Committee chairman, Jamie
Van Horne, Sara Monson , Claire Shubert and Nicole
Black.

4 Scholarships of $1500 Each
Awarded To Healdsburg Graduates

The four recipients of the annual scholarship
awards presented to Healdsburg High School graduates
were guests of honor at the club’s May 24 meeting. The
four seniors were introduced by Tom Rackerby, Kiwanis
Scholarship Selection Committee chairman.

Each recipient — Jamie Van Horne, Sara
Monson, Claire Shubert and Nicole Black - were
presented the award worth $1500 at the high school
award night May 16.

Basketball star Jamie Van Horne, plans to
attend Yale University where she will major in the health
profession. Dara Monson plans to maijor in Psychology
at UC Santa Barbara. Claire Shubert, will attend Cal
Poly and will major in architectural engineering, She
received the Press Democrat Ecology Award. Nicole
Black, past president of the Key Club, plans to attend
Cal Poly where she will major in agribusiness.

The committee received 37 application and from
these 10 were interviewed with the four finalists being
chosen from the 10 interviewed.

Assisting the chairman with the selection were
Richard lverson, Lee Gunnerson, Temple Smith, Don
Marshall and Arnold Santucci.
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New Officers for the Key Club;

Community Spirit Award Received
Dennis Stead and Kathy Stauffer, Advisors

The Key Club received a Community Spirit
Award from the City of Healdsburg for participating in the
Foss Creek clean-up program.

The students were a big help at the annual
Kiwanis Pancake Breakfast.They looked pretty sharp in
their new Key Club shirts.

We are now doing happy and sad dollars at our
meetings and it’s quite popular.

Our past president Nicole Black won the Press
Democrat’s Community Youth Service Award for
Community Action.

New officers for the coming year are Nathan
Houle, president; Nicole Mitchell, vice president; Lexy
Cook, secretary; Matt Wright, treasurer and Hayley
Simpson, public relations.

Newly inducted Kiwanis member, Kathy
Stauffer, volunteered to assist Dennis Stead, as Kiwanis
advisors 1o the Key Club.

2005-2006 Officers Elected; Neil

Iversen Wil Serve as Club Presiden

Moving up the ranks, long time secretary of the
club Neil lversen, will serve as president for the 2005-
2006 Kiwanis year. He, along with his fellow officers and
directors were elected at the May 17 meeting with a
unanimous vote of the membership present.

Roger Dormire was elected first vice-president
and Lockie Gillies,second vice presidemt. Dolores
Whitehall will return as secretary and treasurers are
Dennis Gary, administrative and Dan Gianni,
membership and project.

New directors serving for two years will be
Dennis Stead, George Diebold, Rich Norman and Mario
Lucchesi. Staying on the board for another year will be
Vincent Ciolino, Joe Engler, Chris Metrulas and Ken
Scharer.

Lee Gunnerson served as chairman of the
Nominating Committee

Farewell BBQ Party For Nancy
Curnow, Bev Dordahl Set for June 21

A barbecue at Brandt’s Beach will give the club
members a chance to say goodbye and to honor Nancy
Curnow and Bev Dordahl, both very active members who are
leaving the Healdsburg area.

Majors Nancy and Clyde Curnow are retiring from
their post as administrators of the Salvation Army’s Lytton ARC
and moving to Florida . Bev is joining her family in the Ukiah
area.

The special event will get underway at 6 p.m. with a
social hour, followed by dinner at 7 p.m. Spouses and guests
are welcome and urged to attend. No noon meeting this day.
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NEW MEMBER INDUCTED: President Dan
Maraviglia, left, and Todd Brandt, Membership
Chairman, welcome John Herrguth as a new
member. John, Banc of America Investment
Services Inc. financial advisor, was inducted at the
Msy 24 meeting. His sponsor is Arnold Santucci.

Board Hears Plans To Establish A
Teen Center at Boys and Girls Club

At a special meeting of the board on May 31,
members authorized President Dan Maraviglia to enter
into a contract with the Baptist Church of Windsor 10
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purchase a five year old 24 x 60 modular building to be
placed on the Healdsburg Boys and Girls property,
behind the main building. The building will be used as a
Teen Center giving the community, once again, a place
for our teenage population to meet and call its own.

Dan will negotiate with the pastor of the Baptist
Church offering a down payment of $10,000 with
additional payments over a period of six months {o a
year. The modular unit will cost $37,000 installed but
there will be additional expenses bringing the project
total expense to about $45,000. The City of Healdsburg
has already granted the club $7,500 for the project from
the city’s development fund.

Kiwanian Richard Norman who s
spearheading the construction project suggested that the
club offer a $10,000 down payment with additional
payments over a designated time. The church is selling
the modulars to finance new construction at the church

It has not yet been decided whether the club will
undertake this project as its own or will seek donations
from the public or other service organizations.

It was suggested that the new Teen Center be
named in memory of Karl Esposti, a long time member
of the Boys and Girls Club board, who recently died in a
plane crash.




Fitch Mountain Foot Race Assignments

Plaza, Set-Up:

Signs and Medical: Tim Tuscany

Water Stations: Stafions 1— Boy Scouts
Station2-3 — Key Club

Rec Park Gates, Rec Park: Joe Engler & George Diebold

Vest Distribution: Bev Dordahl & Dee Whitehall

Intersection Monitors:

Center @ Plaza: Strong, Marviglia, Gunnerson, Stead, Bugarski

Center @ North: Pete Peterson

Center @ Piper: Gary Plass

Center @ Grant:

Grant @ Johnson: Ken Sharer

Grant @ Prince: George Clough

Grant @ Fitch:

Grant @ College: Chris Metrulas

Grant @ Brown: John Dayton

Grant @ University: Rob Mathews

Piper @ First : Vince Daugherty

North @ First: Jim Birdsong

North @ Second:

Matheson @ Second: Rich Lehrman

Matheson @ First: Randy Collins

Matheson @ University: Albert Miller/Lytton

Matheson @ Fitch

Matheson @ East Temple Smith

Matheson @ Center: Carl Elze

Center @ Lincoln: Dennis Gary

Center @ Sherman: Vince Ciolino

Center @ Powell: Rich Iverson & Bob Malone

Powell @ Johnson:

Powell @ Prince:

Powell @ Fitch: Dan Gianni

Powell @ Brown: /Lytton

Powell @ University: : Don Marshall/Lytton

Powell @ Josephine: Lytton

Powell @ Florence: Todd Brandt

Powell @ Pordon: Lytton

Powell @ Borel: John Bippart

Fitch Mountain @ Villa: Jack Brandt/Boy Scouts/

Fitch Mountain @ Redwood:

Fitch Mountain @ Riverview (N) Cloverdale Sherry Tice

Fitch Mountain @ Redwood Cloverdale Steve Tice

Fitch Mountain @ Riverview (S): Cloverdale Kathy

Fitch Mountain @ Spring: h Cloverdale Gene

Fitch Mountain @ Orangewood: Don Reukema

Fitch Mountain @ Mountain View: Arnold Santucci

Fitch Mountain @ Orchard: Cloverdale Larry

Fitch Mountain @ Almond: Cloverdale Alice

Fitch Mountain @ Heron: Cloverdale Rick

Matheson @ Greens Cloverdale Patty

Fitch Mountain @ Lane — Out Ted Etheridge

Start Line: See Center @ Plaza

Scout Hall: Neil lverson

Water Station #2 Fitch Mtn/Orangewood Key Club

Water Station #3



